132 Hyrtle Street Boston, Massachusetts 02114 January 13, 1972

Barry Sheppard New York, New York

Dear Comrade Sheppard.

There is no "element of ambiguity" in our letter. The first sentence of the letter reads: "We the undersigned ask that the Political Committee call a convention . . . " There are eight names signed to the letter. The Proletarian Orientation Tendency was supported by over eighty people. We are dialecticians, Comrade, and recognize that surface appearance does not necessarily reflect reality, but there is no way, as far as we can tell, that eight equals eighty. The letter and the request it contains come from the eight comrades who signed it.

Furthermore, as you well know, the Proletarian Orientation Tendency dissolved organizationally after the last convention, remaining only as an ideological tendency in the Party. For "those who supported the Proletarian Orientation Tendency" to have submitted our December 27 letter would have required a reconstitution of the Tendency and some sort of discussion on the points contained in the letter amongst all the Tendency supporters. None of this has happened. In the absence of such a reorganization and discussion the eight of us, though we all supported the Proletzrian Orientzation Tendency, would certainly not take it upon ourselves to do anything in behalf of "those who supported" the Tendency.

The ambiguity exists in your letter, Comrade Sheppard, for it implies that the Political Committee considers who signed the letter more important than what is in the letter. Which do you think is more important -- the number of people who request such a convention, or the objective conditions which motivate such a request? We consider the objective factors to be decisive. We hope that, whatever the decision of the Political Committee, it bases its decision on those factors.

Again, the letter is a request from the eight comrades, as individuals, who signed the letter.

Comradely,
Barbara Sregorish

Jammary 5, 1972

Berbers Gregorich Boston, Mass.

Beer Commade Gregorich.

In regard to the Becember 27, 1971, letter to the Felitical Committee signed by yourself and seven other commedes, there is one element of embiguity concerning the status of your letter.

It is not clear from the letter whether it is a request from those who supported the Proletarian Orientation Tendency or only from the eight securates, as individuals, who have signed your letter.

Figure clarify this auttor, so that the Folitical Committee will have this information when it considers your letter.

Commedely.

Berry Sheppard

es: Larry Trainor Dave Walp

132 Myrtle Street Boston, Massachusetts 02114

December 27, 1971

Political Committee Socialist Workers Party New York, New York

Dear Comrades:

We the undersigned ask that the Political Committee call a convention at the earliest possible date (June or August of 1972), and that a long pre-convention discussion be scheduled to begin immediately. Such measures are necessary in order to act upon the latest economic developments.

Nixon's August 15th assault on the working class pronounced the deathsentence not only to the 25-year capitalist prosperity, but also to all
new-capitalist theories basing themselves on this long-term boom. The
Party must now re-examine the theories of the "blunting" of the cyclical
fluctuations in the economy, its orientation toward petty-bourgeois "mass
movements", and above all must immediately pronounce judgement upon what
Trotsky called its "self-isolation of a capitulationist variety from the
mass trade unions".

August 15th clearly put the Party on the spot. It could either rush to the defense of the working class in a living way, or by issuing remote ultimatums to a distant rank-and-file, forever miss each new opportunity to build a revolutionary leadership in the working class. It chose the latter, the course of least resistance. The Party has answered a cannon with a pea-shooter! To the concerted attack of the world's mightiest ruling class, the SWP has answered with futile "Militant sales at plant gates".

The political line presented before the 1971 convention in "For A Proletarian Orientation" has clearly been vindicated, calling for a whole new appraisal of the Party's history, its theoretical justifications, and above all, its present orientation.

In view of these developments, we feel a long and most full discussion is necessary—culminating in a convention. We have tried to raise political discussion on new developments since the convention in the Boston branch and have been told that we must make a formal request to the PC for an opening of pre-convention discussion. This discussion must take place on a national basis—not atomized in this or that branch.

We await word from the Political Committee, trusting that it will act upon this call at the earliest possible date.

Comradely,

David Edwards Pam Edwards Jon Garfield Peter Gordy Barb Gregorich Katherine Page

John McCann Phil Passen